
28th February 2025 

Reception News    
  

Our topic is  

This week in Reception  
This week we have been learning about cold places. We were learning about penguins who 
live in the South Pole. We have enjoyed learning penguin facts and writing about them. We 
have also made igloos! In maths we were learning about capacity and using the vocabulary 
empty, half full, full, more and less. We made our own playdough by measuring out the                    
ingredients.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cold Places 

Phonics 
Click on the picture to practise Set 1 sounds.  

 
 
 
Click on the picture to find out what Fred wants to do at his party.   

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/TOtkr1yT/NwFUUhls


Next week in Reception  

Literacy  
We will continue to read 
the book ‘Could a Pen-
guin Ride a Bike?’ and 
write sentences describ-
ing what penguins look 
like. 
 
 
 

Maths 
We will learn about numbers 
to 9. We will understand 
that 9 is made up of                 
different numbers e.g. 5 and 
4 is 9. 
 
 
 

Word Aware 
Next week we will learn these words: 

 
south          estimate 

 
release 

 
 travel              forward 

 Understanding of the World 
We will be learning about the weather and 
measuring rainfall using a rain gauge. 
We will also be looking at Norway and        
Antarctica on a map.  
 
 
 
 

Songs, Rhymes and Poems 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Click on the picture below to listen to the song; 

Expressive Arts and Design 
We will be planning and making our own  
collage pictures of polar bears. We will think 
about which colours we need to show that it 
is a cold place. 
 
 
 
 
 

 Messages 

Please make sure that your child brings their 
PE kit into school on a Thursday. 
 
It is important that all children               
practise getting changed so they can 
learn to dress themselves and be 
more independent. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7hy-XLrLb_c

